UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 1 HALFWAY, OREGON

DENNIS W. PATCH, PRINCIPAL

April 7, 1938

Mr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

In regard to your letter of March 30 in which you answered my request concerning a coaching school this summer.

Yes. I am planning on coming East this summer. My home is in Fort Scott, Kansas and I intend to spend part of the summer there.

I am particularly interested in basketball for this season we had a very good year and lose only one man by graduation. If they improve as they should, they should go to the State Tournament next year and do well there.

I will look forward to hearing more of the details from you. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Carl Rhoda